
SDEV to attend MiC Supply Chain
Conference in Huizhou

     The Secretary for Development, Ms Bernadette Linn, will depart for
Huizhou tomorrow (January 22) afternoon. She will attend the opening ceremony
of Modular Integrated Construction (MiC) Supply Chain Conference to be held
on January 23 morning and visit manufacturing bases of MiC modules.
      
     The MiC conference is jointly organised by the Development Bureau of the
Hong Kong Special Administrative Region Government, the Department of Housing
and Urban-Rural Development of Guangdong Province and the People's Government
of Huizhou City.
      
     The Head of the Project Strategy and Governance Office of the
Development Bureau, Mr John Kwong, will join the visit.
      
     Ms Linn will return to Hong Kong on January 23 afternoon. During her
absence, the Under Secretary for Development, Mr David Lam, will be the
Acting Secretary for Development.

China Manned Space Exhibition receives
its 150 000th visitor (with photos)

     The China Manned Space Exhibition, which is being staged at the Hong
Kong Science Museum (HKScM) and the Hong Kong Museum of History (HKMH), has
received overwhelming response from the local public and tourists since its
opening on December 1 last year. The exhibition welcomed its 150 000th
visitor today (January 21).

     To thank the public for their support to this exhibition which showcases
the history and remarkable achievements of China's manned space development,
the Director of Leisure and Cultural Services, Mr Vincent Liu; the Museum
Director of the HKScM, Mr Lawrence Lee; and the Museum Director of the HKMH,
Mr Ng Chi-wo, warmly greeted the 150 000th visitor and presented an
exhibition poster and a gift pack of the Leisure and Cultural Services
Department (LCSD) to the visitor today. The 150 000th visitor is from the Liu
and Wang families from Chongqing. The two families also visited the
exhibition at the National Museum of China in Beijing in July last year.
During their visit to Hong Kong this time, they specially arranged to visit
the HKScM and the HKMH. Mr Liu expressed his excitement to once again see the
return capsule of the Shenzhou manned spacecraft in person, witnessing the
swift progress of the nation's aerospace development. The two ten-year-old
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girls particularly enjoyed the interactive exhibits in the exhibition.

     The exhibition is partitioned into two zones, situated at the HKScM and
the HKMH respectively. Within these zones, approximately 30 groups of
exhibits are showcased, offering visitors an opportunity to delve deeper into
the history and accomplishments of China's manned space program. The 1/F Main
Lobby of the HKMH houses an exhibition area dedicated to the chronicles of
China's manned space development, presenting visitors with a captivating
glimpse into the remarkable three-decade journey toward this ambitious goal.
On the 2/F Exhibition Hall of the HKScM, visitors can explore noteworthy
engineering feats of China's manned space program and its exhilarating
prospects for future development. Highlighted exhibits include the Shenzhou
spacecraft return capsule, an intravehicular space suit, a model of the space
station, various carrier rocket models such as Long March-2F, Long March-7,
Long March-5B, and models of the new-generation manned spacecraft and lunar
lander.

     The exhibition is jointly presented by the Government of the Hong Kong
Special Administrative Region and the China Manned Space Agency, and
organised by the LCSD. It will run until February 18 at the HKScM and the
HKMH with free admission. For details of the exhibition, please visit
hk.science.museum/en/web/scm/exhibition/cmse.html, or call 2732 3232 for
enquiries.
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Liquor Licensing Board to meet on
Tuesday

The following is issued on behalf of the Liquor Licensing Board:

     The Liquor Licensing Board will meet on Tuesday (January 23) to consider
an application for renewal of a liquor licence.
     
     The application is:
 
Hong Kong:
—————
The Globe in Central

     The board will also consider revocation of the liquor licences of FUNKY
MONKEY TUNG CHUNG on Lantau Island, MR IRON KOREAN BBQ RESTAURANT in Diamond
Hill, Le Pain Quotidien in Tsim Sha Tsui and "Yang Xin Dian Hot Pot" in Tsuen
Wan.

     The meeting will be held at 9.45am in the conference room, Room 102,
1/F, 258 Queen's Road East, Wan Chai. Members of the public are welcome to
attend.

Red flag hoisted at Silverstrand Beach

Attention TV/radio announcers:

Please broadcast the following as soon as possible:

     Here is an item of interest to swimmers.

     The Leisure and Cultural Services Department announced today (January
21) that due to big waves, the red flag has been hoisted at Silverstrand
Beach in Sai Kung District. Beachgoers are advised not to swim at the beach.

Chronic disease scheme aids citizens

     The Chronic Disease Co-Care Pilot Scheme has achieved its goal of
preventing diseases before occurrence and managing them at an early stage.
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This is why participating doctors are urging those eligible to undergo
screening.
      
     Apart from interviewing a family doctor and a district health centre
representative to understand the effectiveness of the scheme, news.gov.hk
spoke with one participant who shares how she manages her chronic disease. 
      
     The story is available at www.news.gov.hk/eng/feature/ today (January
21) in text and video format.
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